NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN by the Florida Public Service Commission that on August 17, 2004, Sprint-Florida, Incorporated filed a request for a waiver to implement a tariff designed to assist customers impacted by Hurricane Charley, Docket No. 040864-TL.  Sprint requested expedited consideration of its request, as well as waiver of the notice period to implement the tariff immediately.  Due to the exigent circumstances, the request was taken up at the Commission’s August 17, 2004, Agenda Conference.  The petition was approved on the basis that the purpose of the underlying statute would be achieved by other means and application of the notice period requirement would create substantial hardship to Sprint and those customers impacted by the hurricane.   A copy of the Order can be obtained from the Division of the Commission Clerk and Administrative Services, 2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850, (850) 413-6770.

